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PROCEEDINGS OF THE DODGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Regular meeting of the Dodge County Board of Supervisors
was called to order by Chairman Missel at 9:00 A.M. on Wednesday, December 20, 2017 in the Board Room on the Third Floor of the Courthouse, Fremont, Nebraska with the following members present:  Weddle, Strand, Vaughan, Saalfeld, George, Beam and Missel.  Absent:  None.  Prior to roll call, Chairman Missel announced the meeting to be an open public meeting and that the current open meeting laws were posted on the wall and available for anyone’s review.  


The Board unanimously declared the meeting legally convened.

The Board unanimously approved the agenda as printed and received and placed on file various county officials’ reports, Fremont Health Board of Trustees minutes of their October 19, 2017 meeting and copy of financial statement for month of October 2017, Dodge County & Communities, Nebraska County-Wide Housing Study with Strategies for Affordable Housing prepared by Hanna:Keelan Associates, P.C. Community Planning & Research, Resolution entering into an Interlocal Agreement with Lower Platte Weed Management Area Association which includes the adopted Bylaws governing their organization, the Annual Property Schedule Review of Dodge County Auto Fleet, Inland Marine and Building & Contents Schedules, correspondence from Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality (NDEQ) regarding Thomas Cattle Company Concentrated Animal Feeding Operation General Permit for Operations Confining Cattle, Thomas Cattle Company Concentrated Animal Feeding Operation Construction and Operating Permit Issued and Weitzenkamp Farms, Inc. Concentrated Animal Feeding Operation General Permit for Operations Confining Cattle, Utility Installation Agreement with the City of Fremont to install gas, water, electrical, sanitary force and fiber optic lines along Morningside Road and motor grader proposals to replace #75 – 2008 John Deere from Nebraska Machinery Company on a Caterpillar and from Murphy Tractor & Equipment Co., a current state of Nebraska proposal.
The Board unanimously approved the minutes of the December 6, 2017 meeting as printed.
At 9:05 A.M., the Board recessed as a Board of Supervisors and convened as a Board of Corrections.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.
Under any items of discussion, Supervisor George reported the medical portion of the jail budget is soon to be about $86,000 spent over its budgeted amount.  
At 9:07 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Corrections until Wednesday, January 3, 2018 at 9:05 A.M.


Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.

The Board unanimously approved the wage and hour claims as submitted in the amount of $187,004.20.

The Board unanimously approved the financial claims as submitted in the amount of $188,836.27.

The Board unanimously passed a motion adopting a Resolution entering into an Interlocal Agreement with Lower Platte Weed Management Area Association and authorized the Chairman to sign the Resolution and Agreement which included the adopted bylaws governing their organization.  Prior to action, Noxious Weed Superintendent Klahn explained the reason for the new agreement was due to a change in their financial custodian.  The Papio Missouri NRD will serve as their custodian, due to the disbanding of RC&D’s, previously done by the Nebraska Great Plains RC&D.

At 9:15 A.M., a Public Hearing was held to consider the removal of property of Tax Lot 12, 5.99 acres in Section 11, Township 17N, Range 8E in Dodge County, Nebraska from an Industrial Area.  The hearing was opened and closed by Chairman Missel with no testimony given.  The Board, by a 6 to 1 vote, with Saalfeld dissenting, passed a motion adopting and authorizing the Chairman to sign a Resolution removing the property from the Industrial Area as requested by the Nebraska Department of Transportation.
Next, the Board considered a proposal from RFCC, LLC for 800 MHZ ORION Radio System Project Review and Assistance.  Kent Giesselmann of the Scribner Rural Fire Department was present and remarked $25,000 a year for 10 years with added interest would be a financial disaster for all the rural fire districts.  He commented it could not be done with their present budget and their accountant informed him they could not levy for the expense.  He felt there needed to be a meeting with the Radio Committee and all entities affected.  Supervisor Strand commented there are numerous questions and that is why a specialist is being sought to review the proposal for the new system heard at the last meeting estimated at 10.2 million dollars.  The Board unanimously approved and authorized the Radio Committee to proceed with the proposal from RFCC, LLC for 800 MHZ ORION Radio System Project Review and Assistance.  The proposal outlined the initial not-to-exceed total cost of $7,500 for this phase of the project.
Committee Reports – Chairman Missel and Supervisor Saalfeld reported on a couple of sessions they attended at the NACO Convention in Kearney.  Supervisor Vaughan commented on the Housing Study Session he attended at Christensen Field and remarked there were no surprises on housing shortages.
Terra Uhing, Executive Director of Three Rivers Public Health Department, gave her annual update of their facility.  She handed out the annual report and highlighted on immunizations statistics, clinics and grants received.  Ms. Uhing explained what tuberculous was and commented it to be treatable, but can be fatal if not treated, referring to the recent death.  There were 48 TB tests given after the death, with two positive results.  She commented all 48 will be retested sometime in January.  
The Board reviewed the Annual Property Schedule Review of Dodge County Auto Fleet, Inland Marine and Building & Contents Schedules as presented and approved and authorized the schedules for submission to NIRMA, the county’s insurance provider.
The Board reviewed proposals for a new motor grader to replace #75, a 2008 John Deere grader.  The Murphy Tractor & Equipment Co. proposal on a John Deere with trade-in was $245,918.47.  The Nebraska Machinery proposal on a Caterpillar with trade-in was $253,000.00, with a parts credit of $12,000 to be used on any machine.  The Board unanimously passed a motion authorizing the purchase of the Caterpillar motor grader with the parts credit allowance from Nebraska Machinery.
Highway Superintendent Huppert updated the County Board on projects and other issues regarding the Roads Department.

At 10:05 A.M., the Board recessed as a Board of Supervisors and convened as a Board of Equalization.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.

The Board unanimously approved tax roll corrections #4814 thru #4829.

The Board unanimously received form 457, a 2018 Application for Exemption for Motor Vehicles, from the Humane Society of Fremont, Nebraska and passed a motion to accept the recommendation of the County Treasurer and granted the exemption.

At 10:10 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Equalization until 10:00 A.M. on Wednesday, January 3, 2018.

Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.

County Attorney Glass announced there was no need to go into closed session regarding allegations of criminal misconduct affecting Dodge County, because the issue has been resolved.
Next, the County Board reviewed the Salary Committee’s recommendations on elected officials’ salaries for the upcoming four-year term beginning January, 2019.  Chairman Missel announced, the committee made up of himself and Supervisors George and Beam, came up with these salary recommendations in the first resolution for a 3% increase for all elected officials’ salaries, except for the County Attorney’s which was set at a higher percentage increase.  The second resolution was for the County Board, with no increases recommended.  Discussion began with concerns of the CPI adjustment.  County Clerk Mytty explained that with the current salary resolution, all officials took a decrease in wages at the beginning of the term, due to the prior year’s cost-of-living increasing their salaries higher than set in the new resolution.   It was decided to make a revision to both resolutions to exclude any negative CPI adjustments so salaries would not decrease from any previous year.  Other discussion was step increases given to other employees.  County Assessor Churchill commented on why there was so much difference in the County Assessor and County Treasurer when the previous resolution setting salaries prior to the State Assessment office had their salaries set at the same amount.  Chairman Missel explained they looked at an array of counties when setting these salaries.  After discussion was complete, the Board unanimously passed a motion to adopt and authorize the Chairman to sign both resolutions as amended, with the wording excluding any negative CPI adjustments for years 2019 thru 2022.  County Clerk Mytty then began to explain to the County Board the County Board’s salary beginning with the new term would be less than what they now make.  He suggested the last year of the resolution should include a set dollar amount, not an unknown CPI.  After another brief discussion, the Board unanimously passed a motion rescinding their previous action adopting the two resolutions as amended.  The motion passed unanimously.  It was the consensus of the County Board to table action until the next meeting to allow the committee to rewrite the resolutions as discussed.
At 10:47 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Supervisors sine die.  The reorganizational meeting of the County Board is set for Wednesday, January 3, 2018 at 9:00 A.M.
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